
PDNDS Meeting 
Minutes 

December 8, 2018 
 

Holiday Banquet and Year-End Awards 
 
Called to Order at 1:00pm 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
 Current balance – $8667.80 per Carol Lucas 
 
Kathy Watson briefly discussed new 2019 USDF Dressage Tests and changes to Pyramid of Training 
 
2019 Officers Nominations 

Laura Murphy, President 
Arden Evans, Vice President 
Treasurer, Carol Lucas  
Secretary, Lisa Parshall  
Kathy Watson, Show Secretary 

Motion by Laura Farmer to approve and seconded by Martha Diaz, unanimous vote by members present 
 

Laura Murphy talked about ideas for 2019 including increasing membership, participation at 
shows,clinics; avoid show cancellations, investigate possible backup sites; promote education by 
increasing clinic/show combinations; obtain USDF and Dressage Foundation grants; promote alliances 
with other area clubs ie NMSU equestrian, joint shows with Las Cruces Horseman’s Association 
 
Year-end awards presented by Kathy Watson. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 2:00pm 

 
Submitted by Lisa Parshall, secretary 

 


